[image: image1.jpg]CHAUTAUQUA

L andBANK





BOARD MEETING SUMMARY
DATE: Feb 9, 2022    LOCATION:   Zoom
Attendees: Diane Hannum, John Hemmer, Nicole May; Hugh Butler, Lou Drago, Chuck Cornell, Taylor Scott, Bonnie Rae Strickland, Mark Geise
Excused: Paul Whitford, Rebecca Meeder

Absent: 

Staff: Todd Thomas (Legal Counsel); Jen Cameron; Steve Abdella
Guests: Ed Bysiek - Auditor
HIGHLIGHTS
	1
	John H. opened the meeting at 9:35, and reviewed the agenda; no guests were present other than the financial auditor of the Land Bank.  

	2
	Privilege of the Floor: no request was made for comments.


	3
	Finance Committee – Jennifer C. introduced the discussion regarding the annual audit, and our auditor, Ed Bysiek. Ed walked the board through the management letter, and the audited financial statement. There were no deficiencies noted, and a final designation of a clean audit was presented. Ed called out the preparedness of Jennifer’s financials and thanked her for the great work she did on this years’ financials. The Finance Committee presented a recommendation to approve the audit by resolution, with a motion by Mark G., seconded by Lou, and carried unanimously.


	4
	Governance – Hugh presented the formal resolution regarding staff raises that were discussed at last month’s meeting. A 3% raise was approved for the Executive Director, Finance Manager and Project Manager. A motion was made by Mark G, seconded by Lou D. There was no discussion and the resolution was passed unanimously.
Hugh reviewed the compliance requirements that were distributed to the Board from the County Executive’s office.  A short discussion of the conflict of interest components was facilitated by Hugh and Steve A. All Code of Ethics training documents were distributed by Gina P. and board members are asked to please send an email confirming receipt of the materials back to Gina at their earliest convenience. Further, Financial Disclosures will be mailed directly to Board members for completion and return by late April. Everyone is required to submit these disclosures, including the Executive Director. 
Todd T. presented an update on the Open Meetings Law and revisions made since the pandemic to accommodate online meetings. In addition to recording the meetings, there will also be a requirement to transcribe them and make the transcription available to the public if requested. This will be an added expense for the Land Bank, but will enable the Board to continue meeting online desired or necessary. For any interested members, there is a webinar on the Open Meetings Law 2/17 @ 10AM. If interested, please contact Jennifer C. or Todd T.
Some discussion was shared regarding election of officers in March. The current officers are agreeable to staying in their current positions and therefore the slate will remain the same for next month’s annual meeting.



	7
	Meetings – Next Meeting Dates are: 3/9, which will serve as our Annual meeting as well. Then 4/13, 5/11.

	8
	Adjornment – Meeting ended at 10:30AM with a motion by Chuck C. seconded by Lou D.; Carried unanimously.


